
 TOWN OF

DARMSTADT, INDIANA
SETTLED 1822                                                                                                      
 
INCORPORATED 1973

Minutes of

September 11th, 2012

These minutes are not intended to be a verbatim transcript.

 Audio recordings of this meeting are on file in the Town Clerk’s Office.

TOWN COUNCIL






       


CLERK-TREASURER

Bob Stobbs, President





 
      


Mallory Lowe

John Sanders, Council Member




     


P. O. Box 20

Paul Freeman, Council Member




    


Darmstadt, In  47618-0020

Steve Kahre, Council Member





Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm. In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member John Sanders, council member Paul Freeman (arrived later) and Clerk-Treasurer Mallory Lowe.  Also present were Superintendent Garry Sierra and attorney Krista Lockyear.  Council member Steve Kahre was absent.  Lowe served as the 3rd council member on the board for a quorum until Freeman arrived.
Sanders made a motion, seconded by Lowe to accept the minutes from last month.  Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Lowe to approve last month’s financial report. Motion passed 3-0 voice vote. 

Sanders made a motion, seconded by Lowe to approve the accounts payable claims. Motion passed by 3-0 voice vote. 

Clerk-Treasurer’s Report:

Mallory Lowe: In the clerk-treasurer’s office Lowe has completed our 2013 budget.  She met with Robert Norris of the Department of Local government finance at our budget workshop Aug 15th downtown in the auditor’s office.  As required, Lowe advertised our budget in the Evansville Courier along with our public hearing and adoption meeting dates.  Lowe entered all the budget data as required into Indiana’s state Gateway system before the deadline.  Lowe also delivered 12 copies of our budget to the county council for non-binding review by the deadline.  The county’s review of our budget is scheduled for Wednesday, September 26th at 9am; Lowe stated she will be in the meeting to answer questions.

Lowe advised that in the sewer department she has been making several adjustments for extensive watering. Lowe noted we have had 3 homes sell in the last month and one renter change.  

Lowe noted that Garry brought it to her attention that the Evansville Bicycle Club will be hosting their 31st Annual Great Pumpkin Metric bicycle tour through Darmstadt and Vanderburgh County on Sunday September 30th.  It is a family fun touring ride, not a race.  Traffic assistance will be offered by the Vanderburgh County Sheriff Department and no roads will be closed.  The bike tour will begin at 8am at the 4H Center and go until 4pm.  There are 3 routes, the longest being 100k (63 miles).   Portions of the proceeds go to supporting cycling safety programs at schools, scouts, 4H and other groups, they also contribute to the ‘Adaptive Bicycle Fund’ for persons with physical disabilities to provide them with adaptive bicycles.

Lowe advised that the matter of the Mouse House rezoning will be brought before the Area Plan Commission this Thursday, Sept 13th at 4pm in Room 301 for anyone interested in attending.
Lowe stated that this Thursday Sept 13th is the next CORE meeting, Citizens Opposed to Reorganization of Evansville, which will be at 6pm in the FOP lodge at 801 Court Street.

Old Business      

1. Striping & repaving BNH, striping only on Hoing, St. Joe, Fleener & Wortman- update from Garry


Stobbs noted that the striping has been completed.  Garry Sierra contacted Jim Cruse at the Vanderburgh county garage about smoothing out a hump that was left on Boonville-New Harmony road when they repaved over the new culvert pipe. Sierra will make sure the hump is smoothed out and new striping is completed.
2. Mouse House, Inc possible rezoning update
Stobbs advised that the area plan commission meeting is this Thursday and that at that meeting Area Plan will just be making a recommendation concerning the rezoning.  Stobbs noted that the Darmstadt town council will have final decision on the rezoning.
3. Fire & Ambulance service contract update from Bob & Paul

Stobbs stated that he is working to get a meeting together with Bob Harris and the Scott Twp Board to discuss the new contract.  Stobbs advised that he will have our attorney also present at the meeting.
4. Health Insurance allowance-possible cost of living raise (has been same amount for over 8 years)


Council is still discussing the cost of living raise for the town health insurance allowance.
5. Possible selling of Town’s property- appraisals/notice


Council is still considering selling the town’s property just north of the maintenance buildings, the field that was donated to the town from Bill Smith.  Town council hired appraisers and has received two appraisals now.  Krista Lockyear noted she is working on more info and notice concerning selling the property.
6. Amendment to Ordinance 2010-3 Fair Housing Ordinance 2012-2
Lockyear read the first reading of the proposed changes to the current ordinance which defines what family includes in the ordinance.  These changes are a requirement with the state for all towns and cities if we want to be considered in some future grant opportunities.  
New Business

1. Public Budget Hearing for 2013 budget (Mallory-read total only for each of the 7 funds and answer any questions from residents)
Mallory Lowe read aloud the budget numbers for each fund for the town.  Mallory stated that the budget was published in the Evansville Courier twice now and copies have been given to all council members, county council & made available to residents who were present at the meetings. Lowe noted that there were no major changes, that all budget numbers were well within our limits and that we continue to keep a tight reign on our budget and how we spend our revenue.  Lowe asked for any questions from council or residents who had been supplied with a copy of the 2013 budget, there were no questions.  Sanders stated to Lowe job well done.
2. Superintendent’s Report


Sierra stated road striping is completed throughout town, the paving is completed, and Garry will make sure to get the hump grinded down on Boonville-New Harmony road near the new culvert pipe so that it will be smooth.  All else was going well.
3. Board member’s comments

Paul Freeman advised anyone interested in the possible rezoning of the Mouse House to attend the rezoning meeting at Area Plan commission downtown on Thursday.

Paul Freeman also added that he has heard many compliments on the new road stripes in town.
4. Attorney’s comments


Lockyear noted that she attended the utility board meeting today downtown and they authorized their attorney to file petition with the IURC to obtain approval for their tiered rate structure.  Lockyear will challenge that rate structure being charged to the Town of Darmstadt from Evansville Sewer.  
5. Resident’s comments


Crystal Kahre stated that she attended the informal meeting at the 4H Center called by the Pattersons concerning the Mouse House and that she also plans to attend the rezoning meeting downtown with Area Plan.
The meeting adjourned at 8:04pm
Attest:
Mallory Lowe, Clerk-Treasurer


